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I am writing in support of HB 2961, the EV-ready Expansion bill. Before my husband 

and I became homeowners, we lived in an apartment building. Despite the massive 

size of our building's parking lot, there was not a single charger for electric vehicles. 

Each time our car's battery ran low, we had to go out on an expedition to find an 

available public charger in our neighborhood. This type of problem would be solved if 

multifamily buildings were required to provide charging stations.  

 

EVs are better cars and people deserve to have access to charging infrastructure, 

whether they live in a single family home or in multifamily housing. Gas cars smell 

bad and hurt everyone's lungs by polluting the air. We all deserve better than that. 

Please support HB 2961. 

 

Thank you, 

Rachel Seltz 

Sherwood, OR  


